
 

 

 
 
MEMORANDUM TO: Jason Hanna 
    President 

Crane Rental Association of Ontario 
 
FROM:   Virginia McKimm 
    Director 
    Ministry of Transportation 
 
DATE: September 28, 2020 
     
SUBJECT:   Mobile Cranes and Concrete Pumps 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
This memo is to notify you of recent changes related to mobile cranes and concrete 
pumps. 
 
Safety Inspections (Annual Inspection Sticker) 
 
Regulation 611 (Safety Inspections) under the Highway Traffic Act has been amended.  
 
The requirement to display an annual inspection sticker as outlined in Section 85 of the 
Highway Traffic Act will come into force on July 1, 2021 for all mobile cranes and concrete 
pumps, regardless of vehicle configuration. 
 
During the coming months, all mobile cranes and concrete pumps must undergo an 
inspection at a licenced Motor Vehicle Inspection Station to ensure that they comply when 
the regulation comes into force.  
 
All mobile cranes and concrete pumps must display a valid annual inspection sticker on 
July 1, 2021. 
 
Questions about these changes may be directed to the Carrier Program Development 
Office:  Susan Dolenec, Team Lead cpdo@ontario.ca. The ministry’s website has also 
been updated to reflect the change.  Please share this information with members of your 
organization. 
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Ministry of Transportation 
Commercial Transportation Safety, 
Compliance and Services Branch  
 
3rd Floor, 301 St. Paul Street 
St. Catharines ON L2R 7R4 
1 800 387-7736, 416 246-7166 
cvor@ontario.ca 
 
 
 

 
Ministère des transports 
Direction de la sécurité, de la conformité et 
des services relatifs au transport commercial 
 
3e étage, 301 rue Saint-Paul 
St.Catharines ON L2R 7R4 
1 800 387-7736, 416 246-7166 
cvor@ontario.ca 

 

https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/900611?search=highway+traffic+act
https://www.ontario.ca/laws/statute/90h08?search=highway+traffic+act#BK162
https://www.ontario.ca/laws/statute/90h08?search=highway+traffic+act#BK162
mailto:cpdo@ontario.ca
http://www.mto.gov.on.ca/english/trucks/index.shtml
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Ministry staff are committed to continued collaboration with the Crane Rental Association 
of Ontario and ministerial partners to assist with this transition. 
 
 
 
 
 
Regards, 
 
 

 
 
 
Virginia McKimm 
Director 
 
c: Shelley Unterlander 
 Andrew Chase 
 
 


